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The main focus of our work during the past year has been Line Bank and the SSSI. As the owners of this land we have a responsibility for the management of the site.
Historically, the TEC has issued annual shooting licences with the approval of natural England. The fees from these were used to pay for the Public Liability Insurance for Line Bank which has a public right of way passing through it.
We have continued to work with Pollybell Estates, the Nottinghamshire Wildlife Trust (NWT) and Natural England (NE) towards the application for a High Level Stewardship Scheme (HLSS) to develop and manage the site which would generate a regular income. Approval for this would be subject to a NE preference that no future seasonal shooting takes place.  However, NE would issue licences to control pest species as became necessary.  The Trustees therefore agreed in August 2017 that no more seasonal shooting licences would be issued after the 2017-2018 season as there would be sufficient funds to cover the ongoing costs in 2018.
We have made some progress with HLSS in that we now have a Rural Agencies Payment number to enable the Forestry Commission to survey the site and a successful grant application to NE provided £1,000 for a Woodland Management Plan which the NWT has agreed to produce for us. 
 Unfortunately, due to the change in application deadlines in 2018, we have again missed out on the chance to initiate the HLSS which will have to be deferred until 2019 when we will hopefully be able to submit an application. 
It was recognised that some urgent and necessary care and maintenance work was needed on Line Bank especially to maintain the accessibility of the public right of way for walkers and horse riders and this was completed in February 2018.
During 2018-2019 we will continue to work in partnership with Pollybell Estates, the Environment Agency and Nottinghamshire County Council to put in place a system of bridleway gates, ditches and fences to direct public access into the Line Bank bridleway and improve protection of the SSSI from illegal activity and anti-social behaviour.
[bookmark: _GoBack]We still have a healthy balance in the account as a result of the Solar Fund Money. It was agreed that this money should be used to finance environmental, conservation or heritage projects that will benefit the parish estate thus enhancing and improving amenity for residents. We hope that these projects can start to be identified in the near future.
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